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DISPOSITION: CANCELLATION ORDER RESCINDED

On June 26, 2001, the Commission granted a certificate of authority to
OnePoint Communications-Colorado LLC (OnePoint) to provide telecommunications
service in Oregon as a competitive provider. See Order No. 01-529. On September 4,
2003, OnePoint filed a letter stating that it had changed its name to Verizon Avenue
Corp. (Verizon). Oregon telecommunications providers are required to provide requested
information to the Commission. After investigation, the Commission found that Verizon
failed to file an annual report and pay revenue fees for the year 2003 as required by
OAR 860-032-0060(2)(a) and ORS 756.310, respectively. On April 15, and May 17,
2004, the Commission notified Verizon that the report had not been received. On
April 19, May 14, and June 15, 2004, the Commission notified Verizon that the required
fees were not received. At the July 20, 2004, public meeting, the Commission
determined that Verizon's certificate of authority should be canceled. Verizon's
certificate of authority was canceled in Order No. 04-452. On August 30, 2004, Verizon
filed a request to suspend Order No. 04-452, claiming that it had complied with the
Commission's rules and regulations. A review of the Commission's records indicates that
Verizon filed the requested information and paid the required fees.

Again, after investigation, the Commission found that Verizon failed to
pay revenue fees for 2004 as required by ORS 756.310. On April 28, 2005, the
Commission notified Verizon that the required fees were not received. On June 16, 2005,
a fee assessment order in docket FA 527, Order No. 05-795, was entered. Verizon did
not respond to Order No. 05-795. At the August 2, 2005, public meeting, the
Commission determined that Verizon’s certificate of authority should be canceled.
Verizon’s certificate of authority was canceled in Order No. 05-941. On September 19,
2005, Verizon filed a request to suspend Order No. 05-941, claiming that it had complied




